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On 23 December 1973, my son Robert and I were hunting ducks in Mayrant's Reserve 
on Fairlawn Plantation, Charleston County„ S.C., and for several hours had the oppor-
tunity to observe a Sandhill Crane that would occasionally circle around and over the 
reserve for 10 to 15 minutes at a time. Its loud call was easily distinguished from that of the 
Great Blue Heron, one of which was in the area at the same time: The weather, as I recall, 
was very cold with ice on the water most of the morning. That afternoon we returned and 
once again saw what we assumed to be the same bird. I have hunted Mayrant's Reserve 
every weekend of the duck season since about 1960, and to my knowledge this is the first 
and only observation of a Sandhill Crane. 

On a completely different note, my wife and I were on Edisto Island, Charleston 
County, the weekend of 15-16 March 1975, and while walking through a stand of planted 
pine trees; flushed a white owl which I would identify as an albino Barred Owl. We both 
got a good look at the bird as it flew over our heads in an attempt to get over the tops of the 
closely planted pines. I very distinctly noted the round earless head and white back. My 
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wife noted brown spots on its breast. My impression was that the bird was small for a 
Barred Owl, a species with which I am very familiar. It was not large enough to consider 
the possibility of a Snowy Owl. Almost every night during the summer we heard Barred 
Owls hooting from this same patch of woods. 

[The smaller size of this owl, together with the brown spots on its breast, make it likely 
that it was an albino Barn Owl rather than a Barred.—JRH, JFP] 
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